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Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
M I N U T E S

Sunday, July 18, 2004
2:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Brentwood Room
Holiday Inn Brentwood/Bel-Air
Los Angeles, California

	Members Present:
Tom Archibald, Laura Avery, Vince Bernard, Scott Beylik, Harry Brown-Hiegel, Romeo Coleman, Gene Etheridge, Armando Garcia, Mary Hillebrecht, Bob Polito, Polly Ward, Alex Weiser, Gail Zannon

	Members Excused:
Dennis Peitso

	Members Absent:
David Avila, Phil McGrath, Tim Monahan, Jeanne Stehly

	Also Present:
Howell Tumlin, Stacy Brown, Anne Epstein, Dan Yuhoff


Item 1.
Call To Order

Laura Avery called the regular meeting of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association Board of Directors to order at 2:35 p.m. in the Brentwood Room of the Holiday Inn Brentwood/Bel-Air Hotel, 170 North Church Street, Los Angeles, California.

Item 2.
Roll Call

Howell conducted a roll call of the Southland Board members. A quorum was present.

Item 3.
Approval of Agenda

The agenda was presented.  A MOTION was MADE, SECONDED and CARRIED to APPROVE the agenda as submitted.

Item 4.     Approval of the May 23, 3004 Minutes

The minutes were presented.  A MOTION was MADE, SECONDED and CARRIED to APPROVE the May 23, 2004 minutes as submitted.

Item 5.
Re-inventing The Southland Farmers’ Market Association

Laura Avery introduced the discussion of Southland’s future by reviewing the three options presented at the last Board meeting.  The three options were 1) Become a Market Operator by focusing on developing and operating new farmers’ markets; 2) Become a Membership Association that offers advocacy and member services; 3) Become a Foundation that can raise funds to do education and public benefit work.

After considerable discussion, the Board concluded that Southland should develop and operate farmers’ markets that are a model of quality and professional management.   A MOTION was MADE, SECONDED and CARRIED to Authorize the Executive Director to establish and operate certified farmers’ markets.  The Executive Director will report on his progress at the next Board meeting.

The Board also considered the benefits of establishing various categories of non-voting membership in the Association.  The Board would like to include consumers, chefs, suppliers, growers who are not in Southland markets, other farmers’ markets and farmers’ market associations around the state.   A MOTION was MADE, SECONDED and CARRIED to Authorize the creation of several categories of non-voting membership in the Association.  The Membership Committee is tasked with reviewing the categories and establishing membership standards for each category.

The Board also reaffirmed its desire to create a 501(c)(3) organization.  This would allow the organization to apply for educational grants and enable supporters to receive a tax deduction for their donations.  The Board also discussed the need to have an organization separate from the Association to operate farmers’ markets.

The Board desires the Association to continue to be an advocacy organization for the interests of growers and markets.  It hopes that revenues from operating markets and memberships will enable us to continue this important program

The next Board of Directors meeting will be on October 17, 2004.

Item 6. Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:40 PM.
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